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SEPTEMBER 2020 

 
CONGRATS 

THIRD QUARTER  
GOLD DUCK WINNERS!!! 

 
   IVY PITTS         PAT BOLLS      BECKET DECHANT 
   Campus Planning       Carpentry/FS      Landscaping/FS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   SHIRLEY HARWOOD    SARAH SCHNEIDER    JOSEPH BOYAN 
   Custodial Services      Custodial Services      Custodial Services 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 JERED LEWIS    KAI ADAMS     KILES WHITE  JAMES DUMAS 
 Utilities & Energy    Utilities & Energy    Utilities & Energy  Utilities & Energy 

PLEASE COME PICK UP YOUR AWARD AT THE CPFM ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 
FRONT OFFICE BETWEEN 7:30AM—3:30PM 
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In less than 2 days, Maintenance 
Support and Zero Waste assem-
bled and Custodial distributed 
over 400 wipe buckets to campus 
helping with  UO resumption 
planning efforts. 
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RIVERFRONT CLEANUP 
 
On Thursday, August 13th, Donny Addison,  
Jeff Ziglinski, Phil Chesbro, Bret Jensen, Aaron 
Reynolds, Angelina Palomino, Claire Harris, Maria 
Moreno, and Tony Thompson from Zero Waste and 
Refuse along with Nick Sloss, Aaron Maxwell, Beck-
et DeChant, Mike McGee, Scott Tedder, and Amber 
Stich from Landscaping took on the monumental task 
of cleaning up the riverbank.  UOPD also supported 
this effort, providing a safe area for the others to 
work. 
 
The following solutions were put in play to help 
make this cleanup successful: 
 
1. A dumpster at the pedestrian circle near the path 
down to the river.  
2. Placement of two smaller receptacles near the 
path that will be serviced on Mondays and  
Thursdays. 
1. On the days the receptacles are serviced,  
students from Zero Waste will pick up litter in the 
nearby areas. 
 

Photos & Updates from Josh Chadwick and the Mechanical Shop 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
The plumbing crew has been installing hundreds of touch free faucets all across campus to help combat the Corona virus.  Photo 
upper left shows Ron Warren getting a new hands free faucet ready to install.   
 
Center photo shows Brad Lorenz welding up a door frame at Hedco.  Brad has done welding and metal fabrication for hundreds of 
projects in his thirty years at the University. 
 
The Preventative Maintenance crew has been changing thousands of filter all over campus.  These filters go in the units on top 
of The Lewis Integrative Science Building.  Over five hundred filters go in this building to help protect the equipment and condition 
the air.  Doing the filters and belts in a building like this takes many people working together.  Work control helps with shutdown 
notices to notify building users.  The preventive maintenance team orders the filters, stages and installs them while working with the 
Building Automation systems team to safely stop and restart the systems.  
 

Thanks goes out to all these people working together as a team.  
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Matthew Knight Arena Office Project takes shape 
 

The exterior of the building is nearly completed, and the plan is to move  people into the offices in late 
October 2020. The weight room, including new flooring is complete. Branding work on the practice 
courts is completed, allowing courts to be used by players. Looks fantastic. 
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The university is asking Ducks to submit a photo of 
themselves wearing a mask, and holding up a sign that 
explains that says “I wear a mask because …” followed 
by their motivation for doing so. 
 
Signs can be downloaded, but people are also encour-
aged to create their own signs as well — perhaps show-
ing some of their UO pride — anything to help spread 
the word and encourage others to make mask-wearing a 
part of their daily routine. The photos should be horizon-
tal, and everyone in the photo should be wearing a mask. 

The answers so far have ranged from following advice 
of health officials, to helping to protect a loved one, to 
once again attend sporting events in person, and the 
like. The university will use the images in future social 
media posts. Submit a photo through this online form. 

BACK TO SCHOOL HAIRCUT  
FOR THE “O”  

AT JOHNSON HALL & MATTHEW KNIGHT ARENA.  

https://oregon.qualtrics.com/CP/File.php?F=F_0oExzBmU7HY4OBT
https://oregon.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_1yLcdn87ckAY4zb
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COVID-19 PREPARATION FOR RESUMPTION 
 

On Thursday, August 13th, our Core Leadership hosted Chuck Triplett, Ken Kato and David Cates, who walked us 
through the COVID –19 preparation for the resumption of in-person instruction.  The Campus Readiness team--made 
up of facilities directors, Safety and Risk Services, the Provost's Office and CPFM staff have been working to create 
safe, physically-distant classrooms and common areas across campus. CPFM staff are leading much of the ground 
work, physically moving furniture to 6' spacing, applying floor stickers to mark approved layouts, and installing sanitiz-
ing stations outside each classroom. These efforts are being tracked and reported to senior leadership through an  
innovative new COVID-Readiness application developed by the UO Location Innovation Lab that draws on existing 
CPFM systems like the call-log and AiM work control systems. 
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DIVERSITY COMMITTEE UPDATES 
 
CPFM Diversity Committee open forum on August 6th with guest, 
Chief Matt Carmichael from UOPD held a candid  discussion about 
the role of police on campus. 
 
The VPFA Diversity Committee is very interested in gaining addi-
tional members from Facilities Services and Utilities & Energy.  
 
The current CPFM representatives are: 
  
Anne Schwarz—CPFM Administration 
Ivy Pitts—CPFM Campus Planning 
Theo Davis—CPFM Design & Construction 
Eric Grape—Utilities & Energy 
 

NEXT VIRTUAL OPEN FORUM IS SEPTEMBER 3RD, AT 11AM 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 
September 2, 6pm-8pm 
Ideas on Tap: White Supremacy and Fallen Monuments, Hosted by The Museum of Natural and Cultural History 
Quench your thirst for knowledge at Ideas on Tap, the Museum of Natural and Cultural History's monthly pub talk—now served 
online! This month, join historian and University of Oregon doctoral candidate Marc James Carpenter for "Two Sides of the Same 
Coin: White Supremacy and Eugene's Pioneer Monuments," an exploration of the history behind the University of Oregon's fallen 
statues.  The event's Zoom link will be available here on Facebook beginning August 31. 
https://www.facebook.com/events/333630084687381/ 
 
September 3, 3-5pm and 6-8pm 
Know Your Rights for Black Lives Matter Activists, by the Civil Liberties Defense Center 
https://cldc.org/event/KYR+BLM+Activists?
fbclid=IwAR1jDdEkFm3pOpPkkdaInFqpCao22OiMVPlVIRyX5onVSKGmvRW94tjm0rw 
 
September 10, 5-7pm 
Disability, Ableism, and Activism, by the Civil Liberties Defense Center 
https://www.facebook.com/events/300132034605584/ 

September 16, 12-1:30pm 
Right To A Healthy Workplace Public · Hosted by Mobility International USA, NAACP Eugene Springfield Oregon Unit 
1119 and Beyond Toxics 
This webinar will unpack some of the intersections between environmental degradation and unhealthy working conditions experi-
enced by frontline communities. Impacts are unique due to the type of work, place, ability, access, nationality, and race and the ap-
plication of workplace safety protocols. We will hear from environmental justice and workers rights advocates on how they are nav-
igating unsafe or unhealthy workplaces, and actions that are being taken to address inequities, and achieve environmental and work-
er justice for all. 
 
Register here: https://zoom.us/webinar/register/4515977690083/WN_ehMf1h8aSMCqYBSMJecsrQ 

September 17, 3-5pm, 6-8pm 
Looting, rioting, and anti-capitalism, by the Civil Liberties Defense Center 
https://www.facebook.com/events/1006280656468070/ 

September 20th, 2pm 
Kimberly Johnson (UO AVP for Advising) will be talking about her book about race and justice in America: This is My America. 
The virtual book conversation is sponsored by Powell’s—register online 
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/7115953598431/WN_2y1kmwQpRY2DTBpJ1kpLHQ 

https://www.facebook.com/events/333630084687381/
https://cldc.org/event/KYR+BLM+Activists?fbclid=IwAR1jDdEkFm3pOpPkkdaInFqpCao22OiMVPlVIRyX5onVSKGmvRW94tjm0rw
https://cldc.org/event/KYR+BLM+Activists?fbclid=IwAR1jDdEkFm3pOpPkkdaInFqpCao22OiMVPlVIRyX5onVSKGmvRW94tjm0rw
https://www.facebook.com/events/300132034605584/
https://www.facebook.com/mobility.international/?eid=ARApSsG5bX8nQX3bZIEMd2toseA5xxjQerC6MunYn04JaM8S-q3EsbEqx7cIBNZGeWoee5w-Db2qzIOw&fref=tag
https://www.facebook.com/NAACP1119/?eid=ARBGbDLRbdLIeiRHOZcA0IRbWV9Hf2NmgbPQ2IwGK_GY6XZReMhrhBzsM16HC32EuX4D_OUWnvE_K6yV&fref=tag
https://www.facebook.com/NAACP1119/?eid=ARBGbDLRbdLIeiRHOZcA0IRbWV9Hf2NmgbPQ2IwGK_GY6XZReMhrhBzsM16HC32EuX4D_OUWnvE_K6yV&fref=tag
https://www.facebook.com/beyondtoxics/?eid=ARAV8rGPUjsRYL4SjjpY7epGdOjcac3gyFsIcPgSmOaCjQgLRIQkdOVSBkFz-Mf9u1Mxt2tD_BePQlbU&fref=tag
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/4515977690083/WN_ehMf1h8aSMCqYBSMJecsrQ?fbclid=IwAR1mUNFskvojgPNNDU6-SyG2NXW2d9Ms-T-drxGnAKuwta-pDSrhSgty_kg
https://www.facebook.com/events/1006280656468070/
https://www.kcjohnsonwrites.com/
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/7115953598431/WN_2y1kmwQpRY2DTBpJ1kpLHQ


 

9 

Phil & Donnie; 
I wanted to pass along appreciation for the river front clean-up you did last week. I recognize it was a team effort, so please extend 
my thanks to the crew who participated.  
 
Michael A. Harwood, FAIA 
Associate Vice President and University Architect 
Campus Planning and Facilities Management 
University of Oregon 
www.cpfm.uoregon.edu 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
From: George Evans <gevans@uoregon.edu>  
Sent: Saturday, August 22, 2020 7:44 PM 
To: Mike Harwood <maharwoo@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: Thanks 
 
Mike, 
I just wanted to say thanks for your efforts on this. This Saturday morning on our walk we could see that there was very little trash 
by the river. The dumpster was obviously being used, and this, the two other trash cans and the regular litter pick-ups seem very 
effective. It's made a big difference! 
 
George 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
From: Rodney Madison <rmadison@uoregon.edu>  
Sent: Monday, August 24, 2020 1:20 PM 
To: Phillip Carroll <pcarroll@uoregon.edu> 
Cc: Michael Mc Gee <michaelm@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: Johnson Hall Parking lot 

 
Phil, I want you to know that Mike helped me Vacex the lateral lines at the Johnson Hall Parking lot entrance last Friday. We 
capped them and back filled the hole/trench today Monday. He was a big help and I appreciate his help very much and the best thing 
is he volunteered to help I did not ask him what a great employee.   
 
Thanks Mike. 
 
Rod 

KUDOS KORNER 

Updates 
 

Sarah Follett, Civil Engineer with D&C—left UO on August 14th to join NW Natural. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Albert Aragon, Custodian with FS—Last day was August  20th. Congratulations to Albert who joins UO Knight 
Campus as a Custodial Coordinator. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stephen Graham, Custodian with FS—His last day will be September 30th.  He will be enjoying retirement.   
Thank you Stephen for 9 years of service. 
 

http://www.cpfm.uoregon.edu
mailto:gevans@uoregon.edu
mailto:maharwoo@uoregon.edu
mailto:rmadison@uoregon.edu
mailto:pcarroll@uoregon.edu
mailto:michaelm@uoregon.edu
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 
 

3 
 

4 5 

6 7Observed 8 9 

 

10 11    9/11  

Remembrance 
 

12 

13 14 
 

15 16 Mexican 

Independence Day 
 

17 18  
Rosh Hashanah 
(Jewish New Year) 
 
 
 

19 
Oktoberfest 
 

20 21 22 Autumn  

Equinox 
 

23 24 
 

25 

 

26 

27 28 29  
First Day of Classes 
 
 

30  
 

 

       

Payroll Cut Off 

https://goducks.com/calendar.aspx 

Pay Day 

https://goducks.com/calendar.aspx

